Public Service Committee Meeting

February 9, 2012

The Public Service Committee met Thursday, February 9, 2012, at 12:00 pm in the City Hall conference room.  Present were Committee Chairperson Jerry Partridge and Committee Members John Hollowell and Roxanna Brush.  Committee Member Sue Galbraith was absent.  Also present were Mayor Chris Grenz, Public Services Director Al Kelm, Grant Administrator Dawn Colton and Committee Recorder Connie Watts.

Chairperson Partridge called the meeting to order.
Request for Handicapped Parking at 1021 Woodbury  

Mr. and Mrs. Clayton Coles came before the committee to request a handicapped parking zone in front of their house at 1021 Woodbury.  Mrs. Coles stated she had a knee replaced in September and also has back problems.  Mr. Coles has back problems also, as well as being scheduled to replace one or both knees in the near future. 

Mr. and Mrs. Coles said people park right in front of their house when dropping off or picking up kids from Garfield School, and they then have to park half a block or more away.  They have qualified for a handicapped license plate from the state, which they currently have on all their vehicles.  

 Committee Member Brush noted that the crosswalk runs to the curb in front of their house.  
**
Committee Member Brush moved to recommend to the Council to allow a handicapped parking sign and markings at 1021 Woodbury, on the condition it does not interfere with the crosswalk.  The motion was seconded by Committee Member Hollowell.    

**
During discussion, Committee Member Hollowell moved to amend the motion to provide that the handicapped parking designation be on a temporary basis, i.e., only as long as Mr. and Mrs. Coles reside at that address.  The motion was seconded by Committee Member Brush and passed 2-1, with Chairperson Partridge voting no.

On the initial motion to recommend allowing the handicapped designation, as amended, the motion passed 2-1, with Chairperson Partridge voting no.
Riverside Park Walking Path Proposals

Dawn Colton, Grant Administrator, distributed two plans drawn up by the architects for the six-foot wide walking path.  She noted that the concrete path across the park could be incorporated in Phase II, if that feature was desired later.  The path on Sheet 2 follows the outer edge of the west side of the park, veering inward to go around the parking lot and to run by the gazebo, restrooms and the Lions Shelter, then continuing back inside the west perimeter to the end of the park.  Phase II would then continue the path along the south edge of the park, where it would join with the sidewalk along Fifth Street.  

After some discussion about the path being between Scanlan Lake and the Park service road, Mayor Grenz said he felt it would be safer inside the park, as people would have to cross the parking lot and the service road to reach the path.  However, Chairperson Partridge said he feels many members of the council may object to the path “cutting into” the Park, rather than running alongside it.

In answer to the Mayor’s question about whether the Rotary Club has seen the plans, Administrator Colton said no, but they will be given a copy soon.  When asked about a third plan, Administrator Colton stated the grant limits the project to two designs.  
**
Committee Member Hollowell moved to recommend to the council acceptance of Plan #2, seconded by Chairperson Partridge.  The motion then passed unanimously, 3-0.
Request of Citizens


There were no requests of citizens.
Adjournment
**
There being no further business to come before the committee, Committee Member Hollowell moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Brush.  The motion passed unanimously, 3-0.   The meeting was adjourned at 12:35 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

___________________________________

_______________________________

Jerry Partridge
, Chairperson



Connie Watts, Recorder
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